                                                              MINUTES

                             DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING 

                                                   SEPTEMBER 24, 2012

                                 ST. GILBERT CHURCH, GRAYSLAKE, IL 

ATTENDANCE:  48

CALL TO ORDER:  DCM, Mike M. called the meeting to order at 6:10 P.M. with a Quiet Time followed by the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION OF 1ST TIME ATTENDEES:  

Jill:

  GSR, Sunday, 12:00 Noon Women’s Meeting, Serenity House

Ralph:

  GSR, Tuesday, 7:00 P.M., “12 & 12”, Round Lake Area Alano Club

Felicia J.:
  GSR, Friday, 5:30 P.M., “Early Birds”, Kirk of the Lakes

Jill:

  Visitor

Earl N.:
  Visitor, “The Way Out Group”

Carlos S.:
  GSR, Saturday, 7:00 P.M. “Daily Reflections”, Serenity House

Jody:

  Visitor

Jane:

  Visitor – District 12

ANNIVERSARIES:  

Mike:
 
SD:  9/4, 4 years
Casey:

7 years

Felicia J.:
SD:  9/9, 26 years

SECRETARY REPORT:  Secretary Bob P. stated the August 26th, District 10 meeting minutes were available on the table, had  been posted on the District 10 website, and had been distributed electronically to Area 20 officers, District 10:  officers, committee chairs, and GSRs.  Events Chair, Gloria P., called attention to an ERROR in the August 26, 2012, minutes:  The location and date of the Districts’ 10 & 12 Fall Breakfast had been incorrectly stated in the August 26th minutes.  

THE CORRECT DATE, TIME, AND PLACE FOR THE FALL BREAKFAST:

Sunday, October 28, 2012, Milan Banquet Hall, 651 Lakehurst Road, Waukegan, IL
Coffee starts at 8:00 A.M.; Breakfast begins at 9:00 A.M.;  Speaker:  Agnes T. – Chicago

A motion was made by Kevin A., seconded by Beau J., to accept the August 26th minutes as amended immediately above.  Motion passed.
TREASURER REPORT:  Treasurer Scott N. passed out Treasury Report dated 8/26/12 – 9/22/12, reporting an improvement in August/September receipts from District groups, which totaled:  $1475.56.   He stressed the importance of using the group ID number when sending in contributions.  Without this number, it is difficult for District 10, Area 20, and the General Service Office (GSO - New York) to assign proper accounting 
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credit for the groups’ (welcome) contributions.  [NOTE: The group’s ID number can be found in the District 10 Meeting Directory.  The number appears to the right of the listed meeting in the directory.]  Also, he added that actual “CASH”  (money) should not be sent through the U.S. Postal Service.   Checking Account Balance:  $1841.28.  Prudent Reserve Balance:  $1453.97.   Motion was made by Steve B. to accept the Treasury Report as submitted.  Second was made by Pat T.  Motion passed.
ELECTIONS:  [NOTE:  DCM Mike M. and Alternate DCM, Chuck D. have served in their present positions since March 25, 2012.  Mike M. had been serving as the Alternate DCM.  When Mike was elected DCM at the March 25th meeting, Chuck D. was nominated by Cheryl V. to serve as Alternate DCM.  Given this, Mike M. and Chuck D. were eligible to stand for two year terms as DCM and Alternate DCM.  Mike asked Past DCM, Carmella R. to run the election for the positions of DCM and Alternate DCM.]  The newly elected DCM would then take over and conduct the election starting with the position of Secretary.
After reviewing who would be eligible to vote among those present, Past DCM, Carmella R., discussed the “Third Legacy Procedure” as outlined in the “A.A. Service Manual”:  


A]
If a person receives 2/3 (or higher) votes, the person is elected.


B]
If a person receives less than 2/3 of the vote, a 2nd vote is required.


C]
If a person receives less than 2/3 of the 2nd vote, a 3rd vote is required.

D]
If a person receives less than 2/3 of the 3rd vote, a 4th vote is required.


E]
If a person receives less than 2/3 of the 4th vote, the Chair will ask for a 

motion to be made to go to “The Hat”.   (Hats were located on various heads.)  In the event of going to “The Hat”, the two names are placed in the hat and one name is drawn.  That person wins the election.

A motion was made by Bob P. to conduct the election as per the above guidelines.  The motion was seconded by Steve B.  Motion passed.  District 12 visitors:  Martin C. and Frank M. were asked to count the votes in the event of any contested elections.
DCM (District Committee Member):
Mike M. elected.
Alt. DCM:



MattS & ChuckD stood. Chuck  SD: 9/9/93 elected.    

SECRETARY:


Open*

Alt. SECRETARY:


Open*

TREASURER:


Earl N. elected.  SD:  3/16/04  

Alt. TREASURER:


Open*

ANSWERING SERVICE:

Robin B. elected.  SD:  4/12/08

Alt. ANSWERING SERVICE:
Open*

ARCHIVES:



Open*

Alt. ARCHIVES: 


Open*
CPC (Cooperation w/ Prof. Comm.):
Open*
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Alt. CPC:



Open*

CORRECTIONS:


Open*

Alt. CORRECTIONS:

Open*

DIRECTORY:


Open*

Alt. DIRECTORY:


Open*

EVENTS:



Gloria P. will continue.

Alt. EVENTS:



Open*

GRAPEVINE:



Open*

Alt. GRAPEVINE:


Open*

GSR CONTACT:


Bob P. & Beau J. stood.  Bob elected.  SD:  8/13/89

LITERATURE:


Mark G. elected.  SD:  12/14/99
Alt. LITERATURE:


Open*

NEWSLETTER:


Matt S. elected.  SD:  12/6/06

Alt. NEWSLETTER:


Open*

PUBLIC INFORMATION:

Phil B. elected.  SD:  7/2/11

Alt. PUBLIC INFORMATION:
Open*

SPECIAL NEEDS:


Pete B. elected 4/22/2012 will continue.

Alt. SPECIAL NEEDS:

Lisa B. elected 7/22/12 will continue.
TREATMENT:


Open*

Alt. TREATMENT:


Open*

WEBSITE:



JakeM & BobM stood. Jake elected.  SD:  4/26/12

Alt. WEBSITE:


Bob M. elected.  SD:  7/11/03
· Denotes nobody stood for that position.

GENERAL SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORTS:  Kevin A., GSR:  3rd Saturday of every month in Fox Lake at the Community Center is a social – 10/20/12 will be ISCYPA speakers.  Gillian, GSR “Spiritual Kindergarten”: is having their 1st Anniversary Breakfast at Whitney Street Restaurant in Grayslake on October 13th – Tickets are $13.00.  “Spiritual Kindergarten” is also conducting a monthly “Service School” on the 1st Tuesday of every month after its regular 7:00 P.M. meeting.

OLD BUSINESS:  Pat T., Program Chair, reported the Big Book Conference, as of this meeting date, has received 100 registrations.  15 committee slots are open. The planning committee will meet at 4:00 P.M. each Sunday at Serenity House up until October 14th.   Pat encouraged everyone present to “push” the Big Book Conference at their groups.
DCM Mike M. attended the Area 20 Fall Assembly on September 15th in Wheaton.  Area 20’s funds are extremely low – no more projects can be funded for the remainder of the year.  In the DCM breakout group, one of the DCMs suggested that the DCMs think of  ways to make Area and District meetings more interesting in order to get more involvement.    Possibilities included:  1.  Individual groups sharing in more detail the groups’ experience, strength, and hope.  2.  Groups hosting events, e.g.  “The Way Out 
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Group’s” Anniversary Party; “The Spiritual Kindergarten’s” Anniversary Breakfast.  He reported Cindy A. (District 42) had been elected to Alternate Area 20 Chair which filled an existing vacancy.  District 42 will be submitting a bid for the Area 20 Spring Conference in 2014.  Mike mentioned Districts were needed to host various Area 20 events in 2013.   Chuck D. moved that District 10 submit a bid to host an Area 20 Committee meeting in 2013.  Mark D. seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS:  None
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

DIRECTORY:  No report.

ANSWERING SERVICE:  Chair, Pat T. reported a total of 73 calls in the past month.  The breakdown is as follows:   37 meeting information, 8 twelfth step, 3 wrong number, 10 other districts, 8 website, 2 Alanon, 1 telephone solicitor, 11 hang ups, 1 will call back, 1 treatment center, 1 Narcotics Anonymous.

TREATMENT:  Chair, Steve B. reported a case of “12 & 12s”, and a case of “Big Books”, were delivered to WRS, and Gateway, respectively.  Steve observed that interns can be receptive and willing to help in “Bridge the Gap” efforts.  He cited NICASA interns as being very helpful.
[PI]  PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Chair, Matt S. reported the September 22nd “Anonymity in the Digital Age” Workshop – though sparsely attended – was a “worthwhile event”.   Matt reported the 2012 survey results are being distributed.  He would like to know the locations of the cardholders.

[CPC]  COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY:  No report.

GRAPEVINE:  Bob M. reported that the “Grapevine” for 2012, is expected to turn a profit of $34k.  “La Vina” is expecting a loss of (- $105k) for 2012.
LITERATURE:  No report.  Mark G. has agreed to assume the chair.

CORRECTIONS:   Chair, Mark H. submitted his report in absentia.  Lake County Jail meetings have been going smoothly though four pods missed meetings during the month due to lack of volunteers.  All work release meetings had sufficient volunteer help.  Three new volunteers have been added:  [2] from District 12, [1] from District 10.  Once approved, a volunteer may attend Monday night jail meetings, or Tuesday night work release meetings.  A case of “Big Books” was given to the jail library.  An inmate has the 
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option of keeping the book or returning it.  Mark expressed thanks to individual groups which have supplied “Big Books” and “Grapevines” to the jail.  Mark shared what keeps him “coming back” to the jail are inmates thanking volunteers for “showing up”. 
NEWSLETTER:  October 24th is the submittal deadline for the November newsletter.
ARCHIVES:  No report.

SPECIAL NEEDS:  Pete B. acknowledged needing deaf “signers” and a ramp for the upcoming Big Book Conference.
WEBSITE:  Chair, Mark D. reported a new Events page on the District 10 website.  Last month, there were the following “hits”:  1393 Home Page, 539 meetings by day, 277 meetings by community, 96 District 10 meetings, 42 newsletter, 41 calendar.

GSR CONTACT:  No report.

OFFICER REPORTS:  

DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEMBER:  Mike M. is looking forward to the next 2 years.  [See notes in OLD BUSINESS on Mike’s attendance at the Fall Assembly.]

ALTERNATE DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEMBER:  Chuck D. reminded GSRs and others to take flyers with them to distribute to their meetings.   
ADJOURNMENT:  7:40 P.M.

NEXT MEETING:  October 28, 2012 at St. Gilbert Church in Grayslake.  The Traditions meeting will be at 5:30 P.M.  The District meeting will follow at 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob P.

Secretary

District 10, Area 20

